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Best,

Happy New Year! I hope the start of 
this year finds you and your loved ones 
healthy and happy. I wanted to take 
this time to thank all of you who 
participated in the collection of toys for 
the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve Toys for 
Tots program. Twenty-six of our 
communities across the U.S. 
participated and collected thousands 
of toys for this program that brings 
holiday joy to more than seven million 
disadvantaged children each season.

Hunt is proud to support this holiday tradition, and we’re grateful for 
your generosity. As we enter the new year, we are partnering with the 
American Red Cross to help address the critically low blood supply levels. 
If you are healthy, we encourage you to consider donating blood. For 
those who have recovered from Coronavirus, donating your plasma can 
help up to 4 coronavirus patients in need. For other ways you can help, 
go to www.redcross.org. Watch for information on mobile blood 
donation locations in January and February within our communities. 

New Year! New Start!
Even with the pandemic, we were able to safely hold so many great 
events this past year. From BINGO to Virtual Trivia, Pet Contests to 
Ugly Sweaters and even virtual Arts & Crafts for the kids. Our 
residents helped make these events and others like Toys for Tots, 
Helping Hands and Wreaths Across America a great success in 2020 
and we hope to continue that through 2021. We wanted to thank you 
for being such a giving community and we truly appreciate each and 
every one of you. We wouldn't be here if it weren't for you!

But enough about that was done last year! It's time to look forward at 
what we can do together in 2021! Here are just a few of the ideas we 
have for events this year: Virtual Yoga Classes, Virtual Paint & Sip Nights, 
Lotteries, Game Nights ... the list goes on and on! But we want to hear 
from you as well! There is a form attached to this newsletter for you to 
share your ideas and the sort of events you would like to see promoted 
this year. The first step in making an effort to keep everyone connected 
as a community is listening to you, so tell us what YOU would like to see 
for this New Year and New Start!
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POSITIVE OUTLOOK AROUND THE WORLD
Since the beginning of 2020, the Coronavirus pandemic has drastically 
changed the way we live, act and think. Our reality has essentially been 
turned upside down as we adjust to self-isolation, social-distancing, working 
from home and inability to travel or visit family in other households. While 
we’re patiently waiting for this to pass, the world is responding to the virus 
in the most spectacular way. Around the globe, communities are working 
together to beat this pandemic and here are five light-hearted responses to 
the new normal that prove it.



Modified Site Operations
As Hunt Military Communities (HMC) continues to monitor 
the COVID-19 pandemic we continually look to adjust 
property operations in accordance with recommendations 
from the Centers for Disease Control (CDC), state, and local 
authorities. As a precautionary measure and abundance of 
thoughtfulness for the health and wellbeing of our staff and 
residents, we have made the following adjustments to our 
operations.

NEIGHBORHOOD MANAGEMENT OFFICE
We will be available for your needs with precautionary measures in 
place for your safety and ours!
• We will be available in the office, Monday – Friday, 8 AM to 5 PM by

appointment ONLY or for emergency purposes. Otherwise, our
offices will be closed to the public.

• If you have flu-like symptoms including fever, cough, or difficulty
breathing, please do NOT come to our offices. We are still here for
you and can offer virtual assistance in all matters. Stay home and get
well!

• To make an appointment to come to the office, please call us (360)
679-4241.

• If your rent is paid via check, please utilize the rent drop box at the
community center entrance. We highly encourage all residents to
pay via RentPayment.com or automatic allotment if able.

• For up to date communications and to create a maintenance
request, please register using the Hunt Resident App which can be
found in the Apple or Android store.

• Move-ins, pre-inspections, and move-outs will be conducted with a
Hunt representative and one other person only unless a virtual
inspection is requested.

• Our offices will be limited to no more than 1-2 people in the office at
a time. All others will be asked to wait outside or in his/her car to
practice social distancing.

• Masks will be required to enter our offices. Please bring a mask
along with you.

• The use of hand sanitizer will be required of all who enter our
offices. We will have sanitizing stations on all office desks, we ask
that you please use it.

• Multiple signs are posted throughout our offices reminding
everyone to practice social distancing, wear a face mask, and
preventative measures in stopping the spread of the virus e.g.
washing hands, etc.

What to expect from our team
We are taking extra precautionary measures to keep our office areas clean 
and safe for everyone’s safety!
• Sneeze guards have been installed at every desk as an extra layer of

protection.
• Our team is required to wear masks while in office.
• The team is required to use hand sanitizer after every interaction.
• After every visit, contact areas will be wiped down before the next

person will be allowed to enter the office.
• Strict cleaning measures have been implemented at the opening of

the office, throughout the workday, and at the closing of our office.
• HMC employees have and will continue to receive the required

training on all policies and procedures to ensure understanding and
adherence to the policy and standards set forth.

MAINTENANCE SERVICES
Maintenance will continue to respond to ALL work order 
requests at this time.  We will continue to screen prior to 
performing work in your home.  Also, we are now requiring 
some additional precautions of our residents before we 
enter into a resident’s home. 
• We will be asking questions to identify any potential risk of

exposure to COVID-19 to ensure the most appropriate
response. Please note our policy instructs all employees and
3rd party providers to stay home if they are ill, showing
signs/symptoms, or have been exposed to COVID -19.

• In order for us to perform repairs in the home, we will require
residents to take the following action to ensure our
employees can perform work in a safe manner.  As a
resident, you will have three options when a work order is
performed inside their home:

1. Do not be inside the home while work is being
performed.

2. Be located in a separate area of the home, with no
engagement with our team member.

3. Only 1 member of the family is allowed contact
with our team member, and if this occurs a mask
must be worn along with maintaining appropriate
social distancing.

While we understand this action will be disappointing to 
some, your health and safety, our employees’ health and 
safety, as well as that of our military, civilian personnel, 
family members, and the base community is our top priority.

What to expect from our Maintenance Team
Our technicians will continue to take extra precautionary measures to 
keep their vehicles and work areas clean and safe for all our safety!
• Technicians are required to sanitize their hands before

entering the home at every visit.
• Technicians will utilize appropriate Personal Protective

Equipment (PPE) to include face coverings, shoe coverings,
eye protection, and gloves.

• We ask that anyone in the home maintain a 6-foot social
distance. One adult is permitted in the work area,
maintaining a 6-foot distance during the repair process. If
present in the work order, we would further require a mask/
face covering be worn. Please have all other family members
and pets located in another area of the home.

• The technician will wipe down/sanitize all possible work
surfaces and touchpoints before and after the work is
completed.

• Technicians are required to wipe down the interior of their
vehicle and any touched surface after every home visit and
at the beginning and end of their work shift.

AMENITIES
Our outdoor amenities are open and residents are encouraged to 
practice social distancing and COVID-19 safety precautions. Our 
Community Center amenities remain CLOSED at this time.
Please know that our intent is to solely limit the exposure to 
COVID while still allowing some amenities to open for you and 
your families’ enjoyment. We are taking great care to evaluate 
which amenities can be reopened or remain open with the safety 
of all in mind. Should there be changes, we will communicate this 
to you and your family. 

www.whidbeyislandfamilyhousing.com



Contact Information 
Neighborhood Management  and 

Maintenance Offices open:   
Monday - Friday 8:00-5:00pm 

Closed Saturday & Sunday 

Office Phone: 360-679-4241 
Available for Emergencies 24/7:   

866-616-3267 

Victory Terrace  - 2205 Egret Drive  
Crescent Harbor  - 1930 Magnolia Way  
Maylor Point - 1093 Mt. Stewart Loop  
Maintenance Shop - 2372 Robin Street

Facebook:  www.facebook.com/whidbeyislandfamilyhousing
Website:  whidbeyislandfamilyhousing.com

MAINTENANCE CORNER

We're Here for You!

Matt Bush
Community Director

Heather Carlon
Community Manager

James Mauck
Community Supervisor

Jen Jones
Community Manager

Louise Aldana
Maintenance Manager

Heather Eaton
Maintenance Manager

Nathan Kline
Maintenance Manager

UPCOMING IN JANUARY
Check out what's happening this month!
Jan 1 |  New Year's Day - Office CLOSED
Jan 8 |  New Year Goody Bag
Stop by your local Community Center and pick-up a FREE New Year Goody 
Bag. While supplies last!
Jan 11-15 |  5 Days of New Year FUN!
Join us on Facebook for 5 Days of New Year FUN activities! Prizes for each 
day and winner chosen randomly! 
Jan 18 |  Martin Luther King Jr. Day
Jan 26 |  CAB Meeting
Jan 28 |  Java Tumbler Pick-Up
Stop by your local Community Center and pick-up a FREE Java Tumbler. While 
supplies last!

ENVIRONMENTAL EFFORTS IN HOUSING
By Jon Hill, Environmental Protection Specialist
Naval Facilities Engineering Command

NASWI Public Works has an Environmental Division with program and support staff, but 
they require assistance to catch all environmental risks on both Ault Field and Seaplane 
Base. This applies to Housing as well.
“By following the processes, we ensure a safe working and living environment,” says 
Louise Aldana, Maintenance Manager for Family Housing. She has also been an Activity 
Environmental Coordinator for the maintenance program for five years. 
Aldana’s mission is to provide a safe working environment for her team, as well as a safe 
living environment for the residents. She does this by following the environmental 
instructions set by the Navy and NASWI, requiring her to safely maintain and manage 
hazardous material and hazardous waste. 
“Our residents do a great job overall. Recycling participation is good, and many of our 
residents focus on energy conservation. We have had good participation in our recent 
LED bulb upgrade program,” says Aldana, referring to the program run jointly with PSE 
to help reduce energy consumption throughout the community. 
Such sustainability practices are encouraged for all residents, whether on or off the 
base. Recycling, for example, not only saves money, but also conserves land space, 
energy, and raw material usage, creating multiple benefits for humanity and the 
environment.
Another environmental risk to the Housing community as a whole is stormwater 
pollution. Stormwater pollution is defined as the concept that, whenever it rains, the 
rain picks up whatever tiny pollutants are on the concrete and asphalt and carries it into 
the waterways. These pollutants could be anything from trash, metals, or petroleum or 
chemical products.
“One thing many residents are not aware of is that vehicles should not be washed on 
property,” says Aldana. “Vehicles should be cleaned at a car wash facility that is 
equipped for the proper draining and filtering of materials. This helps keep pollutants 
and oils out of the storm drains, keeping the Puget Sound waters clean.”
In February 2021, the base will implement a stormwater permit from the EPA specifically 
for municipal and housing areas. This permit will require actions such as picking up all 
dog waste, and never washing vehicles in driveways. These requirements will be 
enforced by AECs and Base Environmental.
“What we do now impact generations for years to come,” says Aldana. “I always keep 
that in mind.”

Meet Ryan Neal
Activity Environmental 

Coordinator

Ryan shows the hazardous 
waste collection in the 

Maintenance Warehouse.

 Filters - Please ensure that your air filters are replaced regularly (every 3
months). Stop by the maintenance shop to pick up your FREE filter
when you are ready to replace them.

 Smoke Alarms - Test all smoke alarms to make sure they are working
properly. Check the batteries and replace if necessary.

 Thermostats - Check your thermostats to ensure they are working
properly. Replace batteries if necessary. Always keep your heat ON. 
Reduce temperature to 65 degrees IF traveling and leaving the home. 
Contact your local neighborhood management office if you plan to be
away from your home.

 Hose bib Covers - As the temperatures begin to drop, frozen pipes
become a concern. Check your outside faucets and disconnect any
hoses that may be attached. Secure your hose bib covers over the
faucet for protection. If you are in need of hose bib covers, stop by the
maintenance shop to pick one up.

 Insect/Pest Control - Residents are allowed and encouraged to treat
any insect issues with insect sprays and/or repellents. If the issue
persists or is recurring, please contact your maintenance shop for
further assistance to resolve the issue.

 Fireplace - Please ensure your fireplace has been cleaned and
thoroughly inspected before use. Maintain proper safety precautions
when fireplace is in use. Never leave a fire unattended and always
ensure fire has been put out completely.
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Happening Now

Tenant
Satisfaction Survey is

OMB Control Number: 0704-0553   OMB Expiration Date: 31 March 22

This year’s survey is
managed by the Navy.

Share your thoughts and feedback on how 
we are able to help create exceptional 
living experiences for you and your family!

Survey has been sent via email to the address on �le.







GET INVOLVED & BE AN ACTIVE
VOICE FOR YOUR COMMUNITY

 If you interested in being a voice for the community contact the Management O�ce at: 

360.679.4241 • NorthSoundRSO@huntcompanies.com

whidbeyislandfamilyhousing.com

HUNT IS EAGER TO CREATE A COMMUNITY ADVISORY BOARD

TO BETTER SERVE OUR RESIDENTS
& MEET THEIR NEEDS.

We are LOOKING FOR MOTIVATED RESIDENTS 
that would like to get involved and be an active 

voice for the community.




